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Site Name: Lehigh Valley Railroad March 23, 2012 
Site No. 915071 Tax Map No. 132.12-1-1.11 
Site Location: 110 Furhmann Blvd., Buffalo, Erie County, 14202 

Inactive Hazardous Waste Disposal Site Delist Notice EE 
The Inactive Hazardous Waste Disposal Site Program (the State Superfund Program) is the State's program for 
identifying, investigating, and cleaning up sites where the disposal of hazardous waste may present a threat to 
public health and/or the environment. The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
(Department) maintains a list of these sites in the Registry oflnactive Hazardous Waste Disposal Sites (the 
"Registry"). The Department has determined that this site (see map on reverse side) no longer presents a threat 
to public health or the environment and is proposing to delist the site from the Registry for the following 
reason(s): 

An interim remedial measure conducted at the site included excavation and off-site disposal of 
contaminated soil. The excavations were then backfilled with clean soil and the area was restored to 
a small wetland. Some residual subsurface soil and ground water contamination remains, but an 
Environmental Notice restricts the use of ground water and public water supplies the area. The 
Environmental Notice also restricts soil disturbances on-site and change of use. 

Public comments are being received before the decision to remove the site from the Registry is finalized. The 
public comment period will end May 4, 2012. If you would like to provide us with written comments, please 
send them to: Mr. Maurice Moore, Project Manager, NYS Department of Environmental Conservation, 270 
Michigan Ave., Buffalo, NY 14203;mfmoore@gw.dec.state.ny.us; or call 716-851-7220. 

A summary of any comments will be assembled and made available for viewing at our Regional Office at 270 
Michigan Ave., Buffalo, NY 14203. · 

If we do not receive any new or additional information during this public comment period that changes our 
de list proposal, we will de list the site on or after May 22, 2012. 

If you own property adjacent to this site and are renting or leasing your property to someone else, please 
share this information with them. If you no longer wish to be on the contact list for this site or otherwise 
need to correct our records, please contact the Department's Project Manager listed above. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 

Additional information about this site can be found using the Department's "Environmental Site Remediation 
Database Search" engine which is located on the internet at: 
www .dec.ny.gov I cfmxl extapps/ derexternallindex. cfm ?pageid=3 

The Department is sending you this notice in accordance with Environmental Conservation Law Article 27, Title 13 and its 
companion regulation ( 6 NY CRR 37 5-2. 7(b )( 6)(ii)) which requires the Department to no~arties on the contar lis{rthis site 
of this recent action. M _ 



Approximate Site Location 
Lehigh Valley Railroad 

Site ID: 915071 
110 Furhmann Blvd. 
Buffalo, NY 14202 


